#### **MEMORANDUM**

**DATE:** February 21, 2023

**TO:** Honorable Mayor and City Commissioners

**VIA:** James Slaton, City Manager

**FROM:** Jasmine Khammany, Senior Planner

Mark J. Bennett, Development Services Director

SUBJECT: Ordinance 2023-04 Future Land Use Amendment for 6.51 acres of land

south of Grove Avenue East and east of 1st Street South

Parcel 27301100000014020

**2nd Reading and Public Hearing** – Notice Requirements have been met

**SYNOPSIS:** Mathews Properties & Development Inc request an approval of City Commission to amend the Future Land Use Map of the Comprehensive Plan on parcels of land totaling approximately 6.51 acres.

### RECOMMENDATION

Adoption at second reading, following a public hearing to re-assign the following zoning designation, as recommended by the Planning and Zoning Board at a special meeting on January 5, 2023.

Current Land Use: LDR Proposed Land Use: MDR

City Commission approved ordinance 2023-04 at first reading on February 7, 2023.

#### **BACKGROUND:**

The subject property is located south of Grove Avenue East and east of 1<sup>st</sup> Street South. The property is situated just west of Mclaughlin Middle School and south of the Publix Plaza. The parcel is currently within the city limits and surrounded by existing development.

There have been preliminary discussions regarding development of the property, however, no formal plans have been submitted to the City for review. Residential development on this property would need to come back before the Planning Board for recommendation to City Commission for approval of the Preliminary Subdivision Plat.

A Land Use designation of Medium Density Residential MDR would be appropriate as the area supports a mix of uses from single family homes to assisted living facilities and multifamily complexes. Properties such as the Water's Edge Living Facility, McLaughlin Middle School and the Apartments along 3<sup>rd</sup> Street South have land use designations of MDR.

# **CODE REFERENCES AND REVIEW CRITERIA**

The City Commission assigns future Land Use designations by ordinances upon a recommendation from the Planning & Zoning Board. The adopted ordinance is transmitted to the state's Department of Economic Opportunity (DEO) for review. The DEO reviews the designations as appropriate with reference to the City's Comprehensive Plan.

# FISCAL IMPACT

The properties are valued at a total of over \$60,546 dollars, bringing in additional property taxes. Assignment would enable the development of this property and the potential increase in property value.

#### **ATTACHMENTS**

Ordinance 2023-04 with Attachment A